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New Lemuel Shattuck Hospital 
Partial Alley Opening This Summer   
 
As construction activities progress on the Lemuel Shattuck Hospital’s move to the East Newton Pavilion (ENP) at 88 East Newton Street, work is expected to continue in the northeast portion of the alley through September of this year. The contractor will open the west portion of the alley starting June 1, 2023. Please see the graphic above for reference.  
Units at 81, 83, 85, 87, 89, 91, 95 and 97 East Brookline Street will regain access to their rear parking areas starting June 1st. In order to help facilitate this parking transition, the neighbors in these units that currently have a reserved spot in the Smith Garage will have their garage passes honored through June 30th, and the pass will no longer be valid starting July 1st.  
Units at 99, 101, 103, and 105 East Brookline Street will continue to not have access to rear parking area, and those who currently have Smith Parking Garage passes will continue to park in the garage full time until the alley can be fully reopened, which we anticipate being sometime in the Fall of 2023. An update on the full alley opening will be distributed once this date is confirmed.  
Traffic flow in the alley will be reduced to one entry/exit off East Brookline Street next to the Valet Parking Lot, and single lane traffic only. Traffic signage will be installed ahead of this partial opening. Please be advised that the contractor will continue to access the alley as needed through the completion of this project. See this change in traffic flow in the graphic above.  
We thank you for your patience and consideration as we work to improve this infrastructure critical to the rehabilitation of the East Newton Pavilion and the new Lemuel Shattuck Hospital. If you have any questions or would like to sign up for project updates, please visit the project website at:           https://www.mass.gov/shattuck-hospital-relocation  
